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HOLIDAY - Monday, September 7, is a holiday for all LCC staff. We are
celebrating Labor Day, Have a relaxing and safe three-day weekend.

MORE DONORS - LCC Advocates, the group working on behalf of LCC's September 15
election proposal, wishes to thank the following people and groups for their
recent financial contributions: Barton Electronics, Barbara Doster, Helen
Hunter, Sandra Ing, Jay Jones, Cynthia Leathers, Fay McClain, Shirley Pearson,
Dick Reid, Leona Sowers, and Verne Whittaker,

MOVED - The Daily editor can now be found in ADM 210, If you have items for
The Daily, please leave them in the box with my name on it located just
outside ADM 210, The phone number remains the same. Diane Prokop

CLOSED - Archives will be closed Thursday, September 10, and Friday, September
11,

VOC-ED STUDENTS EARN MORE - Graduates of Ohio vocational education programs
earn 21 percent more money four years after graduation than high school
graduates without vocational training. Professor Ismail Ghazalah of Ohio
University at Athens used Internal Revenue Services data to learn that

unemployment is as much as 66 percent less for the vocational graduates than
for those in the general work force who are the same age and have had the same
number of years schooling. The Daily thanks Jim Piercey, SBDC director, for
bringing the study to the attention of the editor.

FREE BOOKS - If you would like a free copy of Fourth and Madison: A History
of the Eugene Vocational School 1938-1965. by David Butler, call Vicki Miller
at ext,

free to anyone interested,
from which LCC evolved.

2593 and she will send one (or more) through campus mail. Copies are
EVS preceeded Eugene Technical-Vocational School,

NEW HOURS - The Career Information Center is open Monday through Friday, 8
a.m, to 5 p.m, through fall term.

APPLICATION DEADLINES APPROACH

Dental Assisting
Respiratory Care

September 4
September 4

WORKBOOK AVAILABLE - Your Marketing Plan. an easy to use self-help workbook
for the small business owner, is now available from LCC's Small Business
Development Center Network, The publication takes the reader, step-by-step,
through the preparation of a marketing plan. It discusses customer base,
company image, public relations, and marketing objectives for a small
business. Call 726-2250 for your copy.



REMINDER - Employee/volunteer must have a tuition waiver form completed
and approved prior to the time he/she registers for a class in order to
have tuition waived. The approved v/aiver must be presented to Financial
Services along with payment of applicable fees either in person or by
mail to LCC ClassLine, P.O. Box 5000, Eugene, OR 97405, Applicable
fees include any class fees and the $1 ClassLine registration fee. The
$5 student body fee is waived. Failure to submit an approved waiver to
Financial Services could result in assessment of finance charges.

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Music Host/Producer, 25 hours per week, KLCC-FM, Technician V,
classified, closes September 8.

Department Secretary, 24 hours per week, temporary, 9/28/87 to 4/1/88,
KLCC-FM, Secretary III, classified, closes September 8.

Data Entry Specialist/Information Clerk, 8:30 a.m, to 5:30 p.m
Education, Clerk IV, classified, closes September 11.

Adult● f

factories were unsafe. Children worked long

hours with dangerous machinery. It seemed that
some workers spent their entire lives inside the

factory. Legislation and labor unions teamed up
to change that: hours were shortened, children
left factories for school, and a minimum wage
was established.

America became industrialized and earned a

reputation for watching over its workers. While

there are stiii exceptions today, vigilance and

safety standards work to rub out those excep
tions. And the great wheels of industry churn on.

So this year, maybe we should reflect upon the
industrial roots of our nation and celebrate

appropriately—a community parade, a neighbor
hood picnic, a family reunion. Then, it’s back to
business.

Labor Day was first celebrated more than 100
years ago. Labor unions were just being formed.

Politicians were passing legislation to protect
workers.

Today, however, most of us probably never

even think of the meaning behind this holiday, it

is just the last long weekend at the end of the
summer...the last hurrah before the children

head back to school and the leaves need to be

raked...another excuse for stores to stage elabo
rate sales to woo customers.

What was Labor Day intended to be? The first

celebration, in 1882, started as a quiet way to
honor the folks in America who work hard-

carpenters. printers, construction and factory
workers, and ail others.

When the holiday first began in America, many
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TODAY - LCC Board of Education Meeting, 7:30 p.m Board Room● f

The LCC Board of Education meets tonight. Several reports will be presented
regarding the levy, academic calendar, work-load study, and last year*s
investments. Linda Riepe, Early Childhood Education, will be presented with a
plaque for being named 1986-87 Innovator of the Year.

DAILY NEWS - The Daily will be a thrice-weekly publication beginning next
Monday, September 14. Publication days will be Monday, Wednesday, and
Thursday. Please submit all items for inclusion in writing by 5 p.m. two days
before the desired day of publication. Send through Campus Mail or Electronic
Mail to Diane Prokop, The Daily, or put in drop box outside of ADM 210,

STAFF DIRECTORY - It*s planning time for the 1987-88 Staff Directory, Would
all departments please send me your updated lists of employees, phone
extensions, addresses, etc. If you are making only a few changes to last
year's listing, consider making a copy of your page in the directory and
making changes directly to this sheet. I would like to receive all updates by
V7ednesday, September 23, During the first week of October one person from
each department will be asked to stop by my office and proof the final copy
before going to print, Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591

MORE DONORS YETI - LCC Advocates, the group working on behalf of LCC's
September 15 election proposal, wishes to thank the following people and
groups for their recent financial contributions: Larry Brown, Barbara
Hasbrouck, Joyce Kofford, Vicki Miller, Richard Null, Wayne and Rita Workman,

GOING SHOPPING? - The College will have an information booth and touch-tone
telephone registration center at Valley River Center, Saturday, September 19,
and Sunday, September 20, Visitors to the booth can pick up the College's new
brochure, apply for admission, and, in most cases, register for classes using
ClassLine. Hours are 10 a.m, to 6 p.m, on Saturday, and 11 a.m. to 6 p.m, on
Sunday, Look for our booth in the Montgomery Ward wing. This activity is
part of LCC's marketing effort and is being coordinated by Dee Tipping in the
Office of Student Services.

CLOSED - Archives and Records Management will be closed Thursday, September
10, and Friday, September 11,

CELEBRATE EUGENE LCC STYLE - If you would like to help promote careers and
services available for women at LCC, and would like to march in the Eugene
Celebration parade, call Charleen Mclean at ext. 2840, The parade entry will
consist of a group of women marching in costumes that represent possible
careers. Signs will be carried that identify the appropriate department for
training. Please help make this a successful venture, and have some fun at
the same timel



PHONE CAMPAIGN A SUCCESS! - The LCC Advocates would like to thank those

who volunteered their time to call voters during the phone campaign for
the LCC operating levy. Volunteers called over 2,805 voters last
Tuesday and Wednesday evenings. Many thanks to:

Diane Davis

Diane Oann

Paula Chan Gallagher

Sally Cover
Helen Hunter

Betty James

Lucille Johnson

Joyce Kofford

Diane Prokop

Virginia Piper
Mike Rose

Audrey Razmus
Lee Sowers

Shan Titus

Diane VonRavensburg

Heidi VonRavensburg

Martin Lewis

Rick Lindholm

Jill McKenney

Mary Michaud
Christine Moats

Jeff Moisan

Kay Mueller
Corinne Meehan

George Alvergue

Jaquee Belcher
Tom Birkenhead

Carrol Barton

Steve Barton

Terry Caron
Jack Carter

Nita Cameron

Jay weeden

Judy Ward
Ross West

bob Wolfe

Ginger Yamamoto

RETURN REQUESTED - Food Service is looking for thermoses, trays and
dishes belonging to them. If you have any in your area, please call Pood
Service, ext, 2670, and we will pick up.

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Data Entry Specialist/Information Clerk, 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p,m
Education, Clerk IV, classified, closes September 11,

Aide IX, part time, with variable working hours. Health Occupations,
classified, closes September 14,

Secretary II, Office of Instruction, classified, closes September 14.

Adult● f

Admissions Clerk, Admissions, Clerk IV, classified, closes September
14.

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Six rolls wallpaper, small pink & blue floral pattern,
off-white background. Each roll is approximately 16* X 20", Make
offer. Rose Holeman, Personnel, ext. 2584

FOR SALE - Senior transportation, new, sturdy three-wheel Trail Mate
Bicycle with carrier basket, handbrakes - $120, Emily Rasmussen,
Financial Services, 746-0384

FOR SALE - Queen size hide-a-bed, rust and brov/n colors
tricycle - $10. Teresa Sieg, Food Service, ext. 2670 or 687-0587
(evenings)

$75. Toddler

FREE - Two 35-foot madrone trees for firewood if you will cut and haul,
Tom Birkenhead, Business Department, 342-7583

WANTED - The Home Economics Department is enlarging the Infant and
Toddler Centers and is in desparate need of cribs, high chairs with
trays, and any children's toys that you v;ould be willing to donate.
Please call Martha DeGiusti, ext, 2519, if you have anything to donate.

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU

Special thanks to Inservice Committee members Richard Coalwell-Math, Mac

Allison-Electronics, Steve Mendenhall-Health Occupations, Albert
Rowe-Industrial Tech, Connie Clark-Business, Loreta Plaa-Home Economics,
John Klobas-Social Science, Rita Hennessey-Social Science, Jim

Greenwood-Performing Arts, for taking time from busy schedules during
the last few days of Spring Term, to contribute to the Opening Week
Activities Planning Committee. Unfortunately, in the busy rush to
produce the LCC Inservice Brochure these names were omitted in the final
printing. My apologies, and thanks again. Lauri Patterson, Community
Education and Economic Development, ext, 2949
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WELCOME BACK - To those who are among the several hundred who had a summer
respite, as well as those who continued on through the summer, welcome to
LCC's 23rd year of classes. May all of our efforts result in another banner
year of service to those we exist to help, Richard M, Turner, III, President

BOARD NEWS - The LCC Board passed a resolution last week to borrow money for a
short-term period in order to finance College operations while waiting for
receipt of certain operating revenues due in mid-October. This amount will
be somewhere in the vicinity of $2 million. Bids were accepted from Darigold,
Inc, (dairy products), Office Equipment Company (typewriter repair),
Anderson*s of Salem (athletic supplies). Team Athletic of Eugene (athletic
supplies), Portland Athletic (athletic supplies), JM Systems, Inc. (computer
components), and MS Computer Systems (computer printers),

PROMOTION OPPORTUNITY - Promote your program and have a great time doing it.
Join us in the Eugene Celebration parade entry "Career Training and Services
for Women at LCC," We have marchers and costumes from the following
departments: Performing Arts, Cooperative Work Experience, Training and
Development, Multicultural Center, Adult Education, Science Department,
Student Employment, and Work Study, Don't miss this opportunity for free and
easy promotion for your department. Call Charleen Maclean, Transitions to
Success, ext. 2840, today.

SAVE TIME AND PAPER — SEND YOUR ITEMS FOR THE DAILY BY E-MAIL

STAFF DIRECTORY - It's planning time for the 1987-88 Staff Directory. Would
all departments please send me your updated lists of employees, phone
extensions, addresses, etc. If you are making only a few changes to last
year's listing, consider making a copy of your page in the directory and
making changes directly to this sheet, I v/ouid like to receive all updates by
Wednesday, September 23, During the first week of October one person from
each department will be asked to stop by my office and proof the final copy
before going to print, Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2591

Typewriter Maintenance; All calls for typewriter service should be
placed to extension 2208 in the Purchasing Services office. All IBM and

Remington typewriters are covered by a NEW maintenance agreement with
Office Equipment Company of Eugene. Each typewriter will have one

routine cleaning/inspection and emergency repair as needed during the
year All other brands of typewriters will be repaired as needed. Please
have all the information about your typewriter and know the nature of the

problem when you call for service. For additional information contact
Irene in Purchasing.



CLOSED- Purchasing, Warehouse and Excess Property will be closed
Wednesday, September 16, 8 a*m, to 2 p.m. for staff development.

STOP'AND LOOK - Roger McAlister, Art Department head, has donated two
large paintings to the College,
theatre lobby,
to enjoy these wonderful works of art!

They are now hanging at each end of the
Be sure and pause on your way into inservice activities

Dick Reid, Performing Arts

-ADS-

POR SALE - Honda generator, 2,200 watt, model EG2200X, excellent

condition. Oil Alert System, 12-volt DC battery charger output, tool kit
and manual $500. Tom Taylor, Electronic Services, ext. 2320 or 942-9457

WANTED - The Home Economics Department is enlarging the Infant and
Toddler Centers and is in desperate need of cribs, high chairs with
trays, and any children's toys that you would be willing to donate.
Please call Martha DeGiusti, ext. 2519, if you have anything to donate.

INSERVICE ACTIVITIES

TODAY

7:30-S:30 a.m Cafeteria, All-Staff Continental Buffet● r

9-10:15 a.m LCC Theatre, All-Staff Meeting● t

10:15-10:45 a.m LCC Theatre Lobby, Coffee Break● t

10:45-12:15 p.m LCC Theatre, Enhancing the Student Experience● f

TUESDAY

The Management Training Session scheduled for 7:30 a.m. will be held in
Forum 308,

NEXT WEEK

The Sexual Harassment workshops scheduled for Monday, September 21, and
Tuesday, September 22, are rescheduled for Wednesday, September, 23.
They will occur at 8:30 to 10 a.m. and again at 10 to 11:30 a.m.

BLOCK PARTY UPDATE

Several block parties organizers have informed The Daily editor of the
activities planned in their buildings for the afternoon of Thursday,
September 17, For those of you who are still in the planning stages,
the following might offer some inspiration:

Block C - Center Building (Basement, 1st floor, 2nd floor. Bookstore)
Ice Cream Social, Identity Game, 2 to 3:30 p.m.
Center Courtyard Lawn, Coordinator-Shan Titus

Block E - Business, Apprenticeship, APR Annex, Industrial Technology
Sparky Roberts Entertains, Ice Cream and Yogurt
12:30 to 2 p.m,, APR Annex Lawn, Coordinator-Debbie Powers

Block F - Administration, Campus Services
Softball, Dunk Tank, Tug-O-War, Croquet, Music
1 to 5 p.m,, Coordinator-Lorraine Allyn



■an

Wednesday, September 16, 1987--
■} I

PI ^
●|'B»K, ●●●*»●'

m

N7
."iH ■

- -●/

MPEIf.., ./
● -ir-r- -●!!

● r

■\m-!■' ■

- ‘I t:

Msd f&^tli^8taff}i)flani.i College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - All-Faculty LCCEA Meeting, 10-11:30 a.m APR 223-224● r

WINNER NAMED - A wave of applause gave way to a standing ovation when Kitty
Seymour was awarded the 1986-87 Classified/Support Staff Award at Monday's
All-Staff meeting. Kitty, who said she was "stunned, shocked, and thrilled"
when her name was read by President Turner, has worked at LCC for 20 years.
Not only has she been outstanding in her position as secretary to the Art and
Applied Design Department but she has been vice president of LCCEF three
times, served on the union negotiation committee, edited the union newsletter,
and served on many campus committees. According to the stack of supportive
letters, Kitty is unstinting in her efforts to assist students, faculty, and
administrators, Kitty asked The Daily to relay the following message to its
readers: "Thank you one and all for your support; without you, it couldn't
have happened. I feel honored with my award knowing that there are many, many
people who are equally outstanding. LCC - and the Art Department in
particular - is an exciting place to work and I get back every bit as much as
I contribute, in spite of the questionable coffee I offer."

WANTED - The "Transitions to Success" program has an entry in the Eugene
Celebration parade next week and needs your graduation caps and gowns. Please
contact Charleen Maclean, ext. 2840, if you are willing to lend yours to this
worthwhile event.

CLOSED - The Business Department will be closed Monday, September 21 for
department inservice activities.

SELCO NEWS - Personal SELCO pocket planning calendars are available in
Personnel at Lucille's desk. Also available are SELCO TSA brochures which you
can find on the round table in front of ADM 210. SELCO and Interwest

Financial Advisors are offering the following three 90-minute retirement
presentations designed for people who are within five years of retiring or
have already retired.

September 22 - The Retirement Decision - Maximizing Your Pension Incomes
October 20 - Investing After Retirement - Maximizing The Income Power

of Your Assets

November 17 - Estate Planning - An Orderly Exit

All classes will be held in Forum 309, 7 to 8:30 p.m. Although more valuable
as a series, you may choose to attend only one or two classes.
Pre-registration is required and seating will be limited to 75, The
registration fee is $3,50 per person, per class. To register, call Interwest
at 484-3743.

ARE YOU A LEADER? - There will be an informational meeting regarding the
Leader's Project on Tuesday, September 22, at 3:30 p.m. in the Board Room,
All interested women are invited to come. The minimum requirement for
application to this project is a master's degree. For information, contact
Judy Dresser, ext, 2523, or Mabel Armstrong, ext. 2446.



KLCC SPECIAL - Miriam Linder, the sister of U.S. volunteer Benjamin
Linder who was slain by contras in Nicaragua, will join host Alan
Diporin on KLCC's Blue Plate Special Thursday, September 17, Ms, Linder
will answer questions from the community on the call-in portion of the
show, 12-12:30 p.m

INSURANCE NEWS - Classified, management, and faculty employees
interested in changing from one medical insurance plan to another, or
adding a dependent to medical/vision or dental insurance coverage,

may do so during open enrollment through October 15, All changes and
additions must be received by Marie Nelson, Personnel Services, by 5
p,m. on October 15 in order to be effective November 1,

89,7 on your radio dial.● r

USIWe STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS

Lane Community College can use the purchasing power of the State of Oregon by making
purchases from the STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS. The LCC Purchasing office keeps a current
list of the price agreements on file. The

batteries, light bulbs, automotive parts, bindery supplies, laboratory chemicals and
supplies, computer terminals, printers, copiers, electrical fixtures, fire extinguishers,
first aid kits, flairs, chain saws, detergents, microfilm supplies, offset printing supplies
copier paper, projectors , overhead projectors, tools, hardware, vehicles	

The Slate charges a service charge based on the dollar amount of the order placed.

items on state price agreement include

Servfce Charge:

0 S499.99

$999.99

$4,999.99
$49,999.99

to $10.00

$20.00
$50.00

$100.00

$500.00 to,
$1,000.00 td
$5,000.00 to

Since the State has alread/ went through the bidding process for these items, no additional quotes
are required by purchasing before ordering. Sometimes better pricing can be obtained by

getting quotes from other companies, so go ahead end check around if you have time.

If your department would like an index listing of the State Price Agreements or more
information on using the State Price Agreements, contact Carol Smith in Purchasing at
2572.
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TODAY - 200th Birthday of the U,S. Constitution
- Enhancing the Student Experience, 8:30-9:45 a.m
- Inservice Workshops, 10:10-12:15 p,m.

(See back of page for schedule)

NARROW MISS - LCC's proposed $737,500 operating levy was defeated at
Tuesday's election by 156 votes out of 59,430 cast. The margin was a skinny
26/100 of one percent, as voters cast 29,637 ballots for and 29,793 against.
Undervoting seemed to hurt, as 2,530 people who voted on the other measures on
the ballot chose not to vote on the LCC issue. The percent of LCC
undervoters, 4.13, was more than twice the percent of undervoters on the
ballot measures for the county sheriff and the Extension Service, both of
which v/ere approved strongly.

OPEN HOUSE - The LCC Siuslaw Center in Florence is having an open house this
Sunday, 2 to 5 p.m. Visitors will have the opportunity to get acquainted with
instructors, share ideas, and register for classes. Programs on display will
include Health Care Training, and the new Parenting Education Program. There
will be refreshments, door prizes, demonstrations and much more. The Siuslav/
Center is located at 3149 Oak St. in Florence,

Theatre● f

CLASSLINE GOES SHOPPING - The College will have an information and
registration booth at Valley River Center this Saturday and Sunday, Visitors
to the booth will be able to pick up the College's new brochure, apply for
admission, and register for classes using ClassLine, Also available will be
the Career Information Center's computers and two programs (Oregon Career
Information System and Discover for Adult Learners'), Hours are 10 a,m, to 6
p.m, on Saturday and 11 a.m, to 6 p.m, on Sunday, Look for LCC in the
Montgomery Ward wing. This activity is part of LCC's marketing effort and is
being coordinated by Dee Tipping in the Office of Student Services,

SHORTS - The Business Department will be closed Monday, September 21 for
department inservice activities.

- TSA and deferred compensation representatives will be on
campus Tuesday, September 22 from 1 to 3 p.m. in the northeast
corner of the cafeteria to answer any questions you might have,

- Departments have until Wednesday, September 23 to get staff
directory changes to Diane Prokop in Institutional Advancement,

■ 200th Birthday of the U.S. Constitution, September 17,
1787. At the Constitutional Convention in Philadelphia

200 years ago today, delegations from 12 states voted
unanimously to approve our Constitution. Thirty-nine of
the 42 delegates present signed it before drafting the letter
that would transmit it to the Congress, which would meet

two years later. Observances planned through 1989 will
mark these significant events in our nation’s bicentennial
history.



OPEN ENROLLMENT - If you are a classified, management or faculty
employee and are interested in changing from one medical insurance plan
to another, or want to add a dependent to your medical/vision or dental

insurance coverage, you may do so now through October 15. All changes
and additions received by Marie Nelson, Personnel Services, by 5 p.m.
October 15 will be effective November 1, Representatives from Blue
Cross/Blue Shield, OEA Choice Trust, and Selectcare will be available to

answer any coverage questions on Tuesday, September 22, 1 to 3 p.m
Wednesday, September 23, 9 to 11 a.m. in the northeast corner of the

cafeteria. Classified and management employees will have a second open
enrollment later this year (November 1 to December 15); rate changes
for these two groups will be effective January 1, 1988.

and● f

-ADS-

FLEA MARKET - Antiques, collectables, homemade goodies, misc.
Central Lutheran Church C18th and Potter), Friday, September 18, and
Saturday, September 19, 9 a.m, to 5 p.m. Jolene Bowers, Student Records,
ext. 2693

FOR SALE - Child's 3/4 size violin, needs bow restrung - $75. Julie
Baker, English and Foreign Language Department, ext. 2419 or 484-9391

- Sear's 26" 10-speed men's bike, generator light, rear

fenders, reflectors, racing and sit-up brakes, like new

- $60, Tom Birkenhead, Business Department, ext, 2221 or

FOR SALE

carrier,
condition

342-7583

r

WORKSHOPS^\

Open Workshop 1 lOaO-liaO and 1116-12^6

(Woricshops repeated at both Beasiooa.)
Open Workshop II

"Codfish Eggs,
EnroUment, &
the Art of

MarketiJig"

"Ericksonian

Strategies"
Neurolin^istic

Programming

"Shaping the
Student

Experience"
*Academic

*Cultural

●Social

Pete Peterson

Loretta Piaa

Professional

Development
Opportunities
For Faculty

Sandy Cutler John Klobas Pat John

FOR 307 APR 216 FOR 310 APR 223-224

Stress

Management

Doug White

Panel 1: Panel 2:

Academic Advising:
Departmental Role

Ron Mitchell & John Bemham

E MaiVSoftwaie

Review

Employee
Wellness

Sue Thompson

Dave Marotta

ClassLine

Bob Marshall

JimKeizur
"How Do I Get Itt How Do I Spend Jtr
Money For Special Projects

Laura Weaver & Diane Dann
LCC Employee
Services

Sue Colvin

LCC Foundation

Larry Romine"Articulation: 2+2“

Greg Harpole & Judith Gabriel
BLUE DOOR

THEATRE FOR 309 FOR 306
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TODAY - Business Department closed

THANKS FOR TRYING - Though we lost Tuesday's election by a whisker, many of
you worked so very hard to seek understanding and support, I am grateful for
your dedication and assistance. Thank you for helping to get information to
students, staff and other voters, for producing publications that told the
story, and for making telephone calls to remind people to vote. A thank you,
too, goes to the mass media and our own KLCC for news coverage and editorial
support, to those who helped the LCC Advocates by donating money and time and
by writing and placing advertising, to the Committee on Taxation for general
coordination, and to others who helped in so many special ways. Once again,
we have demonstrated that we can be most effective by pulling together for
LCC. It is important that we continue to practice this kind of teamwork and
cooperative spirit, in order to ensure success in the future. Thank you so
very much. Next time is our time! Richard M, Turner, III, President

CHANGES - Pat Williams, Coordinator of Fundraising and Special Events for
the LCC Foundation, has recently taken a new job in the Office of Financial
Aid. We will miss Pat's never-ending enthusiasm and dedication and wish her
the best in her new position. We would also like to v^elcome Kim Knowlen of
Institutional Advancement to the Foundation staff. Foundation business and

correspondence should be directed to Kim at the Foundation Office (ADM 205),
ext. 2226 or 2803.

LOCKER ROOM NEWS - Ladies, are you planning to work out this fall? If you
need clothing and a locker, avoid the student crush. Stop by my office before
September 25. I am located in the Women's Locker Room. Jan Ryer, ext. 2557

JOIN THE PARADE - KLCC's Marching Radio Band will hit the streets on Saturday,
September 26 for the Eugene Celebration Parade. The marching radio band is
unique because each band member carries his or her own portable radio, all
tuned to 89.7 FM - KLCC. Absolutely no musical talent is required. All you
need is a good pair of walking shoes and a portable radio. Wear your KLCC
t-shirt if you have one. The band will form at 8 a.m, in the South Eugene
High School parking lot. Everyone is invited - call 726-2224 for more
information.

WELCOME PLANNED - Pall Welcome is scheduled during the first week of classes
— September 28 through October 2, All departments are encouraged to welcome
students with signs, staff ID tags, and "Ask Me" buttons (a few buttons are
available from Dee Tipping, ext, 2315). Be creative in your welcoming
activities. The information booth will be open from 8 a.m. to 0 p.m,, Monday
through Thursday, and 8 a.m, to 5 p.m, on Friday. Dee Tipping, Student
Services

REMEMBER - The Sexual Harassment Workshops originally scheduled for today and
tomorrow have been rescheduled for Wednesday, 8:30 to 10 a.m
a ,m

and 10 to 11:30● /

in the LCC Theatre.● f



VIEW THE HOPEFULS Staff are invited to view NEA President Mary
Futtrell*s interviews with presidential candidates Babbitt, Biden,
Dukakis, Gephardt, Gore, Jackson, and Simon, The two showings are
scheduled for:

Tuesday, September 22, 12 to 2 p.m.. Center 9
Wednesday, September 23, 1 to 3 p.m,. Center 9

TAKE YOUR STUDENTS - Faculty, complimentary passes are available for your
students to several activities featuring Frances Moore Lappe — author of
Diet for a Small Planet. You should find two flyers in your mailbox in
the next few days regarding her visit to Eugene. "World Pood Focus" and
"Global Issues: Educating for Action" are the focus of these activities.

For more information, call Beth Naylor, Home Economics, ext. 2533 or
342-2292.

FIX YOUR TOYS - It's time to get electronic equipment "on-line" for fall
term. Please bring your equipment in need of repair or calibration to
Electronic Services. We will repair it as quickly as possible. Also,
please remember to fill out the Service Request form in its entirety,
including account number and authorized signature. Audrey Stribling,
Secretary, ext, 2368

-ADS-

FOR SALE: Nice green velvet loveseat - $50.
includes table with two leaves and four chairs - $100,
$10,

Lange

Vintage wood dining set,
One swivel chair

$5, Women's Ski boots, size 7 1/2
$10, Martha Kitzrow, Training and Development, ext, 2223

One barstool with back 8,

FOR SALE - Queen-size hide-a-bed, rust and brown colors
offer,

$75 or best

FREE - Looking for good homes, preferably one(s) with children, for a
purebred Pembroke Welsh Corgi male, neutered, tan and white,
three-years-old, and a spayed female Shi-Tzu, two-years-old. Both are
house-trained with sweet personalities and are good companions for
children and other small pets, including cats. Both deserve a happy home.
Call Jim Ruoff, Training and Development, ext, 2877 or 688-3225 (evenings).

-TUESDAY-

- TSA and deferred compensation representatives will be on campus Tuesday,
September 22, 1 to 3 p.m, in the northeast corner of the cafeteria to

answer any questions you might have.

- There will be an informational meeting regarding the Leader's
Project on Tuesday, September 22, at 3:30 p.m, in the Board Room,
The minimum requirement for application is a master's degree. For
information, please contact Judy Dresser, ext, 2523, or Mabel
Armstrong, ext, 2446,

Work should be

more fun than

fun.

(€

99

—NOEL COWARD (1899-1973)



Wednesday^ September 23, 1987

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Sexual Harassment Workshops, Forum 308-309
10-11:30 a,m

- Introduction to PC/MS-DOS with Hard Disk, 1:30-3 p,m

(No advance registration required)
- Advanced PC/MS-DOS with Hard Disk, 3-4 p.m

(No advance registration required)

8:30-10 a.m 3:30-5 p.m.● r ● f

BU 203● r

BU 203● f

WRAP-UP PLANNED - The College Inservice Wrap-Up Session scheduled for
tomorrow, 8:45 to 11 a.m. in the LCC Theatre, will focus on what we have all
learned these two weeks that could "enhance the student experience" at LCC.
Leading the discussion will be Dr, Jane DeGidio who is head of student

development and coordinator of retention at the University of Oregon, Jane
will be assisted by our own counselor Dr, John Winquist and Alan Siporin of
KLCC. All staff are strongly encouraged to attend. Come share your ideas and
insights 1

GRASS-ROOTS MARKETING! - You still have time to get some free and easy
promotion for your program. Eugene Celebration Parade marchers will gather at
8:45 this Saturday morning in the South Eugene High School parking lot across
from the YHCA on Patterson St. We are entry #146 - Career Training for Women.
There will be women marchers dressed in costumes representing LCC programs.
You can pick up a program sign in Center 213. The flashier the costume, the
more attention your program gets. So get crazy and have some fun at the
Eugene Celebration Parade! Charleen Maclean, Displaced Homemaker/Single
Parent Program, ext. 2840

CLOSED - Health & PE/Athletics faculty and staff will be rafting the
McKenzie River all today. The PE office will be staffed for messages by Irv
Roth - please call him (ext, 2545).

BUY YOU TICKETS NOW! - Excitement is running high because we are once

again able to offer you reserved season tickets for your year's entertainment.
Productions for the 1987-88 LCC Theatre season are "Ladyhouse Blues," a drama;
"A Company of Wayward Saints," a comedy; and "Little Shop of Horrors," a
musical comedy. You may order your season tickets before we advertise to the
general public at the low price of $15 - a full 25% savings over the single
ticket cost, if you wish to defer payment until payday, that's fine - it can
be easily arranged. Stop by the box office or call Lori Bell at ext, 2202 to
make your reservations.

TUNE IN THIS WEEKEND - KLCC 89,7-FM radio will be broadcasting live music from
the Michelob Jazz Stage during this year's Eugene Celebration, The stage is
located at 5th and Oak in Eugene and all performances are free. Among the
groups performing will be Willie D
Curtis Salgado and the Stilletoes, the Don Latarski Group and others. Don't
miss it!

Shakabuku, The Allniterz,● f



■ Never let others know how you teel
or what you want You shouidn’t
have to tell thenr>; they should be
able to read your mind. If you assume
this, you stand a good chance of
feeling really deprived.

■ Never trust anyone. Struggle with
problems alone. If you feel the urge
to confide in someone who seems

to care, remind yourself that people
are basically no good and are out
only for themselves.

● Never take a vacation break. It’s a

luxury you can't afford, especially if
you're working up to a really good
state of exhaustion.

■ Above all, never seek help. No mat
ter how serious the problem, con
vince yourself that asking for help is
a sign of weakness and that you can
tough it out alone,

if you follow this program, you
have a good chance of feeling really
rotten In no time at all. Good iucki

tive who can be counted on to point
out your weaknesses.

■ Set unreasonable goals. No matter
how much money you’re earning,
remember there are others doing
better. Try to name three of them,
preferably younger (and better look
ing) than you are. Think how others
could do a better job than you do.

■ When your children make mbtakes,
don't accept it as part of growing up.
View each situation as the first sign
of Impending moral decay, delin
quency, and a wasted life, imagine
your offspring as shiftless bums at
age 30, scrounging off you.

■ Put off everything until the last min
ute. In this way you can create a
sense of frenzy and chronic stress no
matter how much time you had in
the first place.

■ Aid and abet the creation of stress.

Sleep as little as possible. Eat junk
food. Drink a lot of coffee. Never

exercise if you can help it.

Articles and books on a variety of

self-help topics are widely available.
There are suggestions on how to cope,
reduce stress, and in general make your
life better and more satisfying.
However, some people prefer to make

themselves miserable. If you are a per
son who hasn't quite got the hang of
how to do this, here are some tips on

how to make yourself REALLY crazy!
■ Save your major worries until about

midnight, then start heavy thinking.
Suggested topics include your old
age, losing your job, the mistake you
made at work last week which they
haven’t discovered yet, that suspi
cious wart you've had for five years,
or radon in your basement. You can
work up a good panic by 1 a.m.

■ Keep an inventory of your faults.
Ignore strengths, focus only on your
bad points. Try to select friends who
will remind you of how awful you
are. If you don’t have friends like
this, you probably have some rela-

Adapted from an article by Dorothy T. Harrisor), Ph.D. Courtesy of STATEMENT, First Interstate Bank. Portland, Oregon. Christine
Normandin, Editor.

l^fian^ you

A belated thank you to all staff and students who
made the Lane County Fair booth such
this year.

(Gary Anderson, Jean Conklin, Bob Marshall, Dick
Reid, Edna Kennell, Kay Mueller, Larry Warford,
Vicki Miller and Ginger Yamamoto), Campus Services
(custodians and carpenters), Sandy Ing and blood-
pressure takers, Printing & Graphics, and everyone
who staffed the booth (sorry there's not space to
mention each of you -- you did such a great job!)
Without all of you, this important public relations
effort would not have been possible! --
Shan Titus - Admissions

a success

Thanks to the Fair Planning Committee



Thursdayf September 24, 1987

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - College Inservice Wrap-Up, 8:45 to 11 a.m
- All-Staff Brown Bag, noon-2 p.m
- Kick-Off Fun Run, noon, Health & PE

LCC Theatre

Center Courtyard
● f

● r

WOMEN IN CONSTRUCTION - Industrial Technology Programs is participating
in the pilot program "Women in Construction." Three women from the Women's
Construction Collective in Kingston, Jamaica are spending eight weeks at LCC
getting hands-on training in masonry, cabinetmaking, blueprint reading,
plumbing, electrical, woodwork, and building construction. The Collective was
extablished in 1983 to assist Jamaican women in finding employment at trade
level in the building industry as well as to alleviate the unemployment rate
for young women in Western Kingston. The program, which began on August 24
and ends on October 31, is funded by the United States Agency for
International Development, Carl Horstrup, coordinator of Industrial
Technology Programs, and Linda Myers are responsible for this special project,

FALL WORKSHOP SERIES - The Small Business Development Center is presenting a
series of four workshops on small business advertising.

Newspaper Advertising Workshop - Friday, October 2
Radio Advertising Workshop - Friday, October 9
Television Advertising Workshop - Friday, October 16
Employees: Your Best Advertisement - Thursday, October 22

All workshops will be at the Holiday Inn, 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. The cost is $15
per workshop or $50 for all four. For more information, call 726-2255,

NEW IN THE LIBRARY

Good News, Bad News: A No-Nonsense Guide to the Benefits and Pitfalls of

the New Tax Law - Michael Savage
Marilyn - Gloria Steinem

Blake's Dante: The Complete Illustrations to the Divine Comedy - William

Blake

The Type E Woman: How to Overcome the Stress of Being Everything to
Everybody - Harriet Braiker

Institutional Advancement, with help from other College units.
Staff

LOOKING AHEAD

will again produce a bound college catalog for the 1988-89 school year,
members from Institutional Advancement and the Office of Instruction will meet

next week to evaluate the recently published 1987-88 book and begin planning
for next year's catalog. The September 30 meeting, from 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. in
the Board Room, is open to all College staff members. Vicki Miller,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2593



STAFF DIRECTORY - Please send your staff directory updates to me.
Remember to check your listings in other parts of the directory, such as
the first two pages. During the month of October, I will ask a
representative from each department to proof the final copy. Watch The
Daily for details. Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext, 2591

FEELING BETTER - Belmira Coelho (Housekeeping Custodian) called to say
that her back surgery performed on September 16 was a success and that
she is feeling quite good. She asked me to say "hi" to everyone,
Deloris Herman, Campus Services, ext, 2564

LCC ON PARADE - You still have time to get some free and easy promotion
for your program, Eugene Celebration Parade marchers will gather at
8:30 Saturday morning in the South Eugene High School parking lot across
from the YMCA at Patterson St, and 19th, We are entry #146, Career
Training for Women. There will be v;omen marchers dressed in costumes

representing LCC programs. You can pick up a program sign in Center 213
or from Charleen at the parade staging area. The flashier the costume,
the more attention your program gets. So get crazy and have some fun at
the Eugene Celebration Parade 1 Charleen Maclean, Displaced
Homemaker/Single Parent Program, ext. 2840

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Queen-size hide-a-bed, rust and brown colors -

offer. Teresa Sieg, Food Services, ext. 2670 or 687-0587
$75 or best

FOR SALE - Food/nut dryer and bins - $50,
Occupations, ext. 2617 or 342-2520

Norma Stevens, Health

-JOB OPPORTUNITIES-

Dishwasher (pots & pans), 10 a.m. to 6:30 p,m
position does not work during College breaks). Campus Food Service, Food
Service Worker I, classified, closes Ocotober 6.

September to June (this● t

Carpenter II, 7 a.m, to 3:30 p.m
October 6,

Campus Services, classified, closes● f

Project Assistant, 30 hours per week, Displaced Homemaker/Single Parent
Program, temporary, October 1987 to June 1988, Women's Program, Aide
III, closes September 25,

Parents’ Guide to College Planning
Don’t wait until your son or daughter is a high school senior. Smart parents start

planning for college experiences and expenses EARLY. Academic planning begins as
early as the seventh and eighth grade when you and your child meet with school
counselors to select courses. Financial planning can begin even earlier.

Basic information to get you started is available in an excellent booklet called

“Paving the Way,” by the National Institute of Independent Colleges and Universities.
It is available free from the Institute at 122 C Street, NW, Suite 750, Washington,
DC, 20001.



Monday, September 28, 1987
Week 1 of Pall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - LCC Art Faculty Exhibition Begins, Art Department Gallery
(See story on back page)

EFFORTS REWARDED - Charlene Blinn, academic advisor in Counseling, was named
the first recipient of a new college award, the Lane Community College
Success" marketing award, at Thursday morning*s all-staff meeting,
purpose of the award is to recognize "College staff who go beyond the call of
duty in some specific way to help LCC marketing activities," In presenting the
award, President Turner cited Charlene’s work with students, her enthusiasm,
and, most specifically, her efforts to insure that LCC is well represented at
community events,
Alvergue to Vice President Jack Carter:
of the efforts to set up and staff booths at Springfield Broiler Festival,
Valley River Center, and the Eugene Celebration, one person has been the key
●hub* who tied all of the loose strings together,,,She has been a marvel,"
Charlene was presented with a specially designed mug tied with three colorful
and conspicuous helium-filled balloons and admonished to display it on her
desk to remind all staff of the role each of us plays in helping students "go

If you know of a staff member who deserves to be
recognized in this way, watch for details about the award in Wednesday's
Daily. Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement, ext,

LEAVE COMMITTEE MEETS - The Faculty Professional Development Leave
Committee will meet the first Wednesday of each month for the rest of the
academic year to consider proposals for short term leave. The next committee
meeting will be Wednesday, October 7, Please get your applications in as soon
as possible. For applications or information, call Vonnie Ross, Study Skills,
ext, 2439,

GETTING TO KNOW RICHARD HILLIER - Our new vice president for Administrative
Services is a golfer and birdwatcher and has been a Little League baseball
umpire for 15 years. He is a past-president of both Rotary and Little League.
He and his wife, Peggy, have two daughters, Renee, 11, and Erin, 8, He
is expected to begin at LCC on October 1.

A REMINDER ABOUT ADVERTISING - If you are planning to buy advertising time
space on behalf of LCC, you can save yourself time by contacting Diane Dann in
Institutional Advancement before you take your purchase order form to
Purchasing. Diane will work with you to incorporate the College's theme and
graphic image and initial the P.O. so that Purchasing can issue a number. 	
also reviews all ads having to do with the College paid for by someone
other than LCC, e.g. an instructor, a business, or free promo time/spacs
provided by the media. Please remember to take this important step. We want
to be sure that all College advertising includes certain key information and
we want all ads to work together to reinforce the "Go for Success" theme.
Thanks.

FIX YOUR TOYS - It's time to get electronic equipment "on-line" for fall
term. Please bring your equipment in need of repair or calibration to
Electronic Services. We will repair it as quickly as possible. Also, please
remember to fill out the Service Request form in its entirety, including
account number and authorized signature. Audrey Stribling, ext, 2368

UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN - The United V/ay of Lane County fundraising campaign
for 1987 is now underway at the College,
meet local county need through a rational and balanced fund distribution to 97
human service programs of 55 non-profit agencies. LCC's campaign
representatives are: Joyce Kofford, Home Economics, for classified staff;
Kathleen Wiederholt, Learning Resource Center, for faculty; and Jim Ellison,
Telecommunications & Instructions! Support (TIS) for administrative staff,
Helen Hunter, (TIS, ext. 2360) is coordinator of overall activity.

Go for

The

He read from a memo written by faculty member George
In all of the planning and execution

for success" at Lane,

2592

or

She

Your donation to United V7ay helps

1^ It brings out the best in allofusi'



TAKE A BREAK - The LCC Art Faculty Exhibition begins today and runs
through Friday, October 23, The exhibit features v/orks of various

media including textiles, sculpture, painting, graphic design, and
ceramics. The reception, which is open to the public, is scheduled for
this Friday, October 2, 7 to 9 p.m, in the Art Department Gallery,
Gallery hours are Monday through Thursday, 8 a,m. to 10 p.m
and Friday, 8 a.m, to 5 p.m.

● f

WELCOME IN MOTION - Fall Welcome is this week. All departments are
encouraged to welcome students with signs, staff l.D. tags, and
buttons (a few buttons are available from Dee Tipping, ext.
creative in your welcoming activities,
open from 8 a.m, to 8 p.m
p.m, on Friday, Dee Tipping, Student

n

Ask Me
n

2315).
The information booth will be

Monday through Thursday, and 8 a.m, to 5
Services

Be

● f

NONDAV TUESMY MEDliESSAr IWRSDAV FRIDAY

SCKif! LCMti Ctliry Lit; l.St
ttin

Chili MS; 161

SptAich trscceli
Chicktfi Sutbo

Chili

FotAto Cheett

icii ttrley
Chili

Chctsey Pet
Hti \ Btin

Cnih

Crtti ol LttUci

Stvory ChickM
Chill

Celfterii

Mpt Foots
Hunjtriiii Pork Chof l.SS

Zucchini Ciss. 1.7S

Turkty Brill l.SS

Chicken Hue Hushroon Pit

tell Roll Ups 1.75
Feroers Brundh l.SS

Veil Allred l.SS

Lestgne 1.6S
Fishaich M/Cole Slla l.SS

Beel Burgundy 1.7S
Btked Hss u/Fruit sc. LBS

Shriip Toist l.SS

Fish Serdinu 1.73

Fori Chop Suiy l.iS
Piett Burger l.SS

Veget^lei RincN Frits

niied Veietsbles
Csnned Buttered Beets

Rice Broccoli

Scilloped Potstoes
Steued Toeitoes

Pees

Noodles

Persley Buttered PoUtoes
French Cut Breea lews

Crooked NKk S^sh

Spinach
CMliFloittr Corn

Snack Iv taco 11.11

Beel Taiali Ml

Hoi Beel StndMich LfS

Taco 11,11

Soft Berrito <1.61

Hot Turkey Sanduich LBS

Taco M.ll; Tostada IMI
Hot Beel Sanduich 1.9S

u/Potatoes

Taco tl.tl; Enchilada

only LIS; o/bians LSI
Hot Pork Sanduich LfS

taco tl.ll

Chili flelleno 1.75

Fried Chicken 1.4$

BfA Zucchini, Salad
Vig., Roll \ Ptr. LSI

Hint Lunch: Beef Roll Ups, Salad,
Veg., Roll B Btr. 1.51

lasagne. Salad, Vig.,
Roll k Btr. LSI

IttI Burgundy, Salad,
Veg., Roll k Btr. LSI

Chop Suey, Salad, Veg.
Roll k Btr. LSI

1

Vegetarian: Idnalo Pie 1.51 Cheese Enchiladas LSI Cottage Cheese Balls,
u/Hushrooi sauce LSI

Pull Corn Pudding LSI Egg Roll LSI
Fried Rice

lunch Higon
Special

Hungarian For> Chop,

Potatoes, Brets, Roll
k Butter 2.65

Chichin Hat Pic

Rice Spinach
Roll k Butter 2.25

Veal Allred, Petatofs,
Broccoli, Roll k Butter

Baked Hat u/Saucc

Salad, Peas, Roll
k Butter 2.4S

Fish Sardinia,
Potatoes, Breen Beans,
ndl l> Butter 2.4S

I

2.65

A Woman’s Guide to Social Security
America’s Social Security program has a number of provisions that apply specifi

cally to women.

■ What happens to Social Security benefits if a widow remarries?
■ Is she covered if she divorces?
■ How should she plan for Social Security benefits if she interrupts her career?
■ Can household workers be covered?
For a brief look at some of the major provisions and how they can affect you, your

spouse, or your parents, ask for a free copy of “A Woman’s Guide to Social Security,’*
i^509p', by writing to S. James, Consumer Information Center-Y, P.O. Box 100,
Pueblo! CO 81002.

rf
ff



Wednesday, September 30, 1987
Week 1 of Pall Term

THE DAILY Published for the staff of Lane Community College
Editor: Diane Prokop, Ext. 2591

TODAY - Don Latarski Music, 12 to 1:15 p,m
- Institutional Advancement Catalog Meeting, 1:30 to 2:30 p.m

Board Room

north of cafeteria● t

● t

GO FOR SUCCESS - Monday we reported on the first recipient of LCC's new
"Go for Success" marketing award and promised details about how you can
nominate other College staff for this recognition. The purpose of the av/ard
is "to recognize College staff who go beyond the call of duty in some specific
way to help LCC marketing activities," Each recipient will be presented with a
specially designed blue "Go for Success" mug decorated with colorful balloons
and available only to award winners. They will be asked to display the mug
on their desks. We chose a mug, rather than the traditional plaque, because
we want the award to be used and conspicuous. If you would like to nominate a
member of the staff for this award, simply write a memo describing your
reasons and listing two other people that would support the nomination to
Diane Dann in Institutional Advancement. Nominations may be submitted at any
time and will be reviewed by a subcommittee of the Marketing Council, Future
awards will be delivered by President Richard Turner to the recipient's v/ork
place, (P.S. If you missed Monday's Daily, the first recipient was
Counseling Center staff member Charlene Blinn.)

LEADER'S FOR THE 80'S - Applications will soon be due for the
80's

Leaders for the

program and interested staff are encouraged to apply. The program,
which involves one week of training away from campus, is designed to prepare
women for leadership positions at community colleges. National eligibility
rules require that applicants have a master's degree and work full time at the
College. For information/applications, contact the President's Office or one
of LCC's past participants: Mabel Armstrong, Julie Aspinwall-Laraberts, Julie
Baker, Diane Dann, Judy Dresser, Helen Hunter, Sandy Ing, Linda Loft, or Laura
Weaver, Applications are due back in the President's Office by October 16,

OUR DAILY NEWS - Change has been the name of the game regarding The Daily this
past summer. I hope everyone is enjoying its new look I I would like to
encourage those of you who are hooked up to the mainframe to send your items
for inclusion into The Daily by E-Mail. Also, The Daily is now available by
downloading it from the mainframe. Originally, this was intended to improve
communication with the outreach centers (sometimes they don't get a Daily
until three or four days after its publication). However, if you feel you
can't wait to get the day's news by mail delivery, you may access The Daily by
following the steps involved in downloading in the ALT-C macro or in the
following manner:

1. Choose option 98 in E-Mail
2. When you get the exclamation point (!) type in:

C Dailyl,AQIA0003 (This is for page 1)
C Daily2,AQIA0003 (This is for page 2)

Be aware that you won't get special items like menus and graphics that
are pasted up and not typed in. If you have any questions, please call me,
Diane Prokop, Institutional Advancement, ext, 2591

CLOSED - Training and Development will be closed Thursday after 12-noon and
all day Friday for Staff Development,

OPEN HOUSE - The LCC Writing Tutors are holding an open house on Friday,
October 9, noon to 2 p.m. in Center 476. Everyone is welcome - come get a
piece of the pie and meet the tutors!

It brings out the best in all of u&"



BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND - I-7eight-Loss Contest
Watch for details in The Daily!

time is hare again.

GIVE IT BACK - Would the person who borrowed the hand-t
auto paint shop please return it.

ruck from the

Dean Bergen, Mechanics Deoartraent

-ADS-

FOR SALE - Fir fire wood. Pleasant Hill High School fundraising
?55/cord with delivery. Bob Way, CWE, ext, 2203 or

1-895-2352 or Pat John, Study Skills, ext. 2439

FOR SALS - Large 25 cubic foot freezer, excellent condition -

Fred Meyer, Business, ext. 2539 or 344-6878

- Beautifull long-hair kittens to a good home, 7-8 weeks old.

Howell, Adult Education, ext. 2909 or 680-1682 (evenings)

WANTED - Washer and dryer in good condition.
Center, ext. 2922 or 344-1610

$239.

FREE
Nona

Joe Windsor, Work Activity

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU

. Many thanks to the talented, skillful, hard-working staff of
annual Performing Arts Season brochure - fresh

press and in the mail. Edna Kennel*s design and production work

and Ram Rattan's press work are especially notev/orthy.
Staff who don't receive one of these brochures at home may pick one

up at the Performing Arts Box Office or department office. Order your
tickets now for the best seats! DICK REID, performing arts

DOES VOUR DOG .
CARRY MORE
IDENTIFICATION
THAN VOUR CHILD?

its name, address, owner, and phone number.

As a result Wager founded Lifesaver Chari
ties, a nonprofit organization that distributes
tags to be affixed inside, or laced in, children’s
shoes. The tags are durable, non-erasable, and
waterproof and can also be sewn inside clothing.
They are about the size of other clothing labels,
yet have space for essential information, includ
ing a parent’s signature authorizing doctors to
“do whatever is deemed necessary to insure the

safety of the child.”

Most medical facilities will not treat seriously

injured children without the consent of a parent
or legal guardian. The longer it takes to find that
individual, the longer treatment is delayed—
sometimes resulting in serious consequences.

George Wager of Buena Park, California, got
the idea for lifesaver tags several years ago
after he read a newspaper account of a child who
was hit by a car. The child had no identification,
so authorities had difficulty reaching the family.

Wager realized that his children carried no iden
tification either, although his dog wore tags with

Tags can be ordered from Lifesaver

Charities, 2511 West La Palma Ave.,

Suite J, Anaheim, CA 92801
(714-821-8522)

UfeMveiNFo.
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